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RESOLUTION 2019-99
A Resolution to approve the minutes
July 11, 2019

The Board of Health of Huron County Public Health, Huron County, Ohio met at a regular meeting of
the Board, on July 11, 2019 at 1:00p.m.; whereupon the following was placed in consideration on the
regular agenda of the Board:

WHEREAS, the minutes of the previous meeting have been submitted by mail/e-mail to each Board
of Health member prior to the present meeting for their perusal,

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, by the Board of Health of Huron County Public Health, who
voted as certified below, that the reading of the minutes of the last preceding meeting held on_June
6, 2019 are suspended and the minutes are hereby approved as attached, except for the following
amendment(s);

WHEREUPON Board Member moved and seconded

this RE?TION/ZO 9-99. Onroll call, the following members voted as follows July 11, 2019.
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HURON COUNTY BOARD OF HEALTH MEETING
June 6, 2019 at 1:00 PM
Huron County Administration Building, Conference Room 1

Present: William Knapp, Greg Polachek, Lisa Reer, James Gottfried, Kathleen Butler, Kimberly Stults,
Ron Robinson, Shawn Tappel

Absent: Christine Yeagley
HCPH Staff: Karen Boose, Eric Cherry, Tim Hollinger, Katie Spaar, Sydney Cmar
Guest(s): N/A

The Board of Health of Huron County Public Health (HCPH), Huron County, Ohio met at a regular meeting of
the Board on June 6, 2019. President William Knapp called the meeting to order at 1:00 pm with quorum
present.

No members of public were in attendance for the public comment period.

Mr. Knapp presented the continuing education for Board of Health members. The 16 minute presentation
reviewed Financial Management presented by Melissa Howell, MS, MBA, MPH, RN, RS, Health Commissioner,
Greene County Public Health District.

Mr. Knapp presented Resolution 2019-80, a resolution to approve the minutes from the May 2019 regular
Board meeting. Mr. Knapp requested a motion to adopt Resolution 2019-80. Mrs. Butler made a motion to
approve the minutes from the May 2019 regular Board of Health Meeting, as mailed/emailed. Mr. Robinson
seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.

Mr. Knapp presented Resolution 2019-81, a resolution to approve the payment of the monthly expenditures
with prior approval. Mr. Knapp requested a motion to adopt Resolution 2019-81. Mrs. Reer made a motion to
approve the payment of the monthly expenditures with prior approval. Mr. Tappel seconded the motion. The
motion carried upon roll call vote. Kathy Butler - Aye. Dr. Gottfried - Aye, William Knapp - Aye, Greg Polachek -
Aye, Lisa Reer - Aye, Ron Robinson - Aye, Shawn Tappel - Aye.

Mr. Knapp presented Resolution 2019-82, Request to apply for, accept, and appropriate funds for the Ohio
Department of Health (ODH) Hepatitis A Outbreak Response Funding Opportunity. Mr. Knapp requested a
motion to adopt Resolution 2019-82. Mrs. Butler made a motion to approve Resolution 2019-82, Request to
apply for, accept, and appropriate funds for the ODH Hepatitis A Outbreak Response Funding Opportunity.
Mrs. Reer seconded the motion. Ms. Spaar explained ODH was offering a one-time funding opportunity from
the State of Ohio General Revenue Fund, to all Ohio local health jurisdictions, to support activities to prevent
and control Hepatitis A cases in Ohio. Ms. Spaar further explained HCPH is an eligible local health jurisdiction,
and would like to retroactively request to apply for, accept, and appropriate funds to help offset the time and
expenses associated with the prevention and control of hepatitis A through education, surveillance,
vaccination of high-risk groups and post-exposure prophylaxis. Ms. Spaar requested that the Board of Health
approves retroactively applying for, accepting the funding from and appropriating grant funding from the ODH
for a pre-determined amount for Hepatitis A grant funding. The motion carried upon roll call vote. Kathy Butler
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- Aye. Dr. Gottfried - Aye, William Knapp - Aye, Greg Polachek - Aye, Lisa Reer - Aye, Ron Robinson - Aye, Shawn
Tappel - Aye.

Mr. Knapp presented Resolution 2019-83, Request to apply for, accept, and appropriate grant funds for the
State Farm Neighborhood Assist® 2019 Grant. Mr. Knapp requested a motion to adopt Resolution 2019-83.
Mr. Polachek made a motion to approve Resolution 2019-83, Request to apply for, accept, and appropriate
grant funds for the State Farm Neighborhood Assist® 2019 Grant. Mr. Robinson seconded the motion. Ms.
Spaar explained the State Farm Insurance Company was offering a Neighborhood Assist® grant program that
awards grants to forty, nonprofit organizations across the U.S. to help fund neighborhood projects involved in
Education, Safety and Community Development. Ms. Spaar further explained HCPH is an eligible local health
jurisdiction, and would like to retroactively apply for, accept, and appropriate grant funding for up to
$25,000.00 for a Neighborhood Assist Grant to be used to provide gardening education at the Nourishing
Huron County teaching garden at Executive Drive and provide Garden and Go Bags containing harvested
vegetables and nutritious food to students in need. Ms. Spaar requested that the Board of Health approves
retroactively applying for, accepting the funding from and appropriating grant funding from funding from the
State Farm Neighborhood Assist® grant in the amount of up to $25,000. The motion carried upon roll call vote.
Kathy Butler — Aye. Dr. Gottfried - Aye, William Knapp - Aye, Greg Polachek - Aye, Lisa Reer - Aye, Ron Robinson
- Aye, Shawn Tappel - Aye.

Mr. Knapp presented Resolution 2019-84, Request to apply for, accept, and appropriate grant funds for the
Ohio Department of Health's Cribs for Kids © and Safe Sleep Program Grant. Mr. Knapp requested a motion to
adopt Resolution 2019-84. Mrs. Butler made a motion to approve Resolution 2019-84, Request to apply for,
accept, and appropriate grant funds for the Ohio Department of Health's Cribs for Kids © and Safe Sleep
Program Grant. Mrs. Reer seconded the motion. Mrs. Boose explained that the Ohio Department of Health's
Bureau of Maternal, Child and Family Health was offering Cribs for Kids and Safe Sleep Program Grants in the
amount of $30,511.26 to local public or non-profit agencies to provide support for local agencies that work to
reduce sleep-related deaths through the provision of safe sleep environments and safe sleep education. Ms.
Boose requested the Board approves applying for, accepting the funding from, and appropriating grant
funding in the amount of up to $30,511.26. The motion carried upon roll call vote. Kathy Butler - Aye. Dr.
Gottfried - Aye, William Knapp - Aye, Greg Polachek - Aye, Lisa Reer - Aye, Ron Robinson - Aye, Shawn Tappel -
Aye.

Mr. Knapp presented Resolution 2019-85, Request to update agency-wide privacy policy. Mr. Knapp requested
a motion to adopt Resolution 2019-85. Dr. Gottfried made a motion to approve Resolution 2019-85, Request to
update agency-wide privacy policy. Mr. Polachek seconded the motion. Ms. Spaar explained that privacy
policies are statements that disclose the ways in which an agency collects, uses, discloses, and manages the
data of its patients/clients which fulfills a legal requirement to protect a patient's/client’s privacy and describes
how clients can obtain access to this information. Ms. Spaar further explained that HCPH had determined that
a need exists to update the agency- wide privacy policy to incorporate all websites that HCPH manages and the
Board of Health is tasked with the oversight of the policies that govern the operations of HCPH. Therefore, Ms.
Spaar requested that the Board approves the updated agency-wide privacy policy as written in Section | of
Resolution 2019-85. The motion carried upon roll call vote. Kathy Butler - Aye. Dr. Gottfried - Aye, William
Knapp - Aye, Greg Polachek - Aye, Lisa Reer - Aye, Ron Robinson - Aye, Shawn Tappel - Aye.

Mr. Knapp presented Resolution 2019-86, Request to amend credit and procurement card policy. Mr. Knapp
requested a motion to adopt Resolution 2019-86. Mr. Tappel made a motion to approve Resolution 2019-86,
Request to amend credit and procurement card policy. Mrs. Butler seconded the motion. Mr. Hollinger
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explained that the use of a credit card is in the best interest of the county and currently represents a
customary and economical business practice to improve cash management, reduce costs, and increase
efficiency as an application of normal procurement practices. Mr. Hollinger further noted that Ohio Revised
Code (ORC) 301.29 requires governments which contract for the issuance and use of credit cards adopt a
system for distribution, authorization, credit limits, payment, and control of such credit cards, and ORC
3709.42 requires health districts to adopt specific requirements beyond ORC 301.29. Therefore, Mr. Hollinger
requested the Board approve Resolution 2019-86 and amend credit and procurement card policy described in
Section | and requested that the Resolution adopting credit card usage will be effective immediately and
remain in effect until the need for revisions is duly investigated and voted on by the Board of Health.
Discussion followed regarding the differences between procurement cards and credit cards. The motion
carried upon roll call vote. Kathy Butler - Aye. Dr. Gottfried - Aye, William Knapp - Aye, Greg Polachek - Aye, Lisa
Reer - Aye, Ron Robinson - Aye, Shawn Tappel - Aye.

Mr. Knapp presented Resolution 2019-87, Request to accept a resignation of Registered Sanitarian. Mr. Knapp
requested a motion to adopt Resolution 2019-87. Mrs. Butler made a motion to adopt Resolution 2019-87,
Request to accept a resignation of Registered Sanitarian. Mr. Tappel seconded the motion. Mr. Cherry
reviewed the Resolution noting that Registered Sanitarian, Kristianna Pinkley, resigned effective June 7, 2019
and requested the Board to accept the resignation. Discussion followed regarding length of employment. The
motion carried upon roll call vote. Kathy Butler - Aye. Dr. Gottfried - Aye, William Knapp - Aye, Greg Polachek -
Aye, Lisa Reer - Aye, Ron Robinson - Aye, Shawn Tappel - Aye.

Mr. Knapp presented Resolution 2019-88, Request to hire one Environmental Technician or Sanitarian. Mr.
Knapp requested a motion to adopt Resolution 2019-88. Dr. Gottfried made a motion to approve Resolution
2019-88, Request to hire one Environmental Technician or Sanitarian. Mr. Robinson seconded the motion. Mr.
Cherry explained that the Board has authority to determine appropriate compensation and staffing levels for
Huron County Public Health and approved a new technician employee classification via Resolution 2018-75.
Therefore, Mr. Cherry requested the Board approves the hiring of one (1) employee for the Operation and
Maintenance Program, either an Environmental Technician or a Sanitarian, as a full time probationary non-
exempt employee at the rate up to and including $23.00 per hour. Discussion followed regarding previous
applicants. The motion carried upon roll call vote. Kathy Butler - Aye. Dr. Gottfried - Aye, William Knapp - Aye,
Greg Polachek - Aye, Lisa Reer - Aye, Ron Robinson - Aye, Shawn Tappel - Aye.

Mr. Knapp presented Resolution 2019-89, Request to approve the building committee’s painting expense
recommendation. Mr. Knapp requested a motion to adopt Resolution 2019-89. Mr. Polachek made a motion to
approve Resolution 2019-89, Request to approve the building committee’s painting expense recommendation.
Mrs. Reer seconded the motion. Mr. Hollinger explained that the property at 28 and 32 Executive Drive is in
need of renovation and the Board has reviewed and approved a contract for the remodel. Mr. Hollinger noted
that the Building Committee was delegated with authority to act for the full Board to authorize and sign any
documents for the remodel project through Resolution 2019-17. Mr. Hollinger noted that building committee
members, Bill Knapp, Shawn Tappel, and Ron Robinson were polled on 05/03/2019 and concurred that a bid of
$20,000 for the proposed work by Janotta and Herner, was appropriate and was appropriate and the best bid
received for the work. Therefore, Mr. Hollinger requested that the Board approve the building committee’s
painting expense recommendation. Discussion followed regarding painting pricing. The motion carried upon
roll call vote. Kathy Butler - Aye. Dr. Gottfried - Aye, William Knapp - Aye, Greg Polachek - Aye, Lisa Reer - Aye,
Ron Robinson - Aye, Shawn Tappel - Aye.
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Mr. Knapp presented Resolution 2019-90, Request to approve the building committee’s attic ladders expense
recommendation. Mr. Knapp requested a motion to adopt Resolution 2019-90. Mrs. Butler made a motion to
approve Resolution 2019-90, Request to approve the building committee’s attic ladders expense
recommendation. Dr. Gottfried seconded the motion. Mr. Hollinger explained that the property at 28 and 32
Executive Drive is in need of renovation and the Board has reviewed and approved a contract for the remodel.
Mr. Hollinger noted that the Building Committee was delegated with authority to act for the full Board to
authorize and sign any documents for the remodel project through Resolution 2019-17. Mr. Hollinger also
explained that the liability provider for HCPH walked through the facility on a pre inspection and requested the
installation of an improved ladder to the attics. Mr. Hollinger noted that building committee members, Greg
Polachek, Shawn Tappel, and Ron Robinson were polled on 05/20/2019 and concurred a bid of $1,000 for the
proposed work by Janotta and Herner was appropriate and the best bid received for the work. Therefore, Mr.
Hollinger requested that the Board approve the building committee’s attic ladders expense recommendation.
The motion carried upon roll call vote. Kathy Butler - Aye. Dr. Gottfried - Aye, William Knapp - Aye, Greg
Polachek - Aye, Lisa Reer - Aye, Ron Robinson - Aye, Shawn Tappel - Aye.

Mr. Knapp presented Resolution 2019-91, Request to contract for parking lot improvements. Mr. Knapp
requested a motion to adopt Resolution 2019-91. Mr. Tappel made a motion to approve Resolution 2019-91,
Request to contract for parking lot improvements. Mr. Robinson seconded the motion. Mr. Hollinger explained
that the parking lot at the property at 28 and 32 Executive Drive is in need of repair and expansion and the
Board has asked for itemized estimates for the different segments of the proposed project. Mr. Hollinger
noted the required ongoing expense of the necessary elements of the remodel limits the amount of funding
that is available for the parking lot and the Building Committee completed an onsite review of the different
possibilities and priorities associated with the project. Mr. Hollinger further noted three out of four vendors
itemized their estimates appropriately so that the Board could recognize and prioritize which segments of the
project could be completed within the limitations of the budget this year, and building committee members
Bill Knapp, Greg Polachek, Shawn Tappel, and Ron Robinson reviewed the itemized estimates onsite for the
proposed concrete work and have recommended that the Board contract with Coon’s concrete as the low
estimate for the prioritized segments of the proposal. Therefore, Mr. Hollinger requested the Board approve
the Building Committee’s recommendation to contract with Coon’s Concrete for prioritized items 2, 3, 4, 5, 8,
and 9 of the estimate as shown in Section I. of Resolution 2019-91 for a total of $49,222. The motion carried
upon roll call vote. Kathy Butler - Aye. Dr. Gottfried - Aye, William Knapp - Aye, Greg Polachek - Aye, Lisa Reer -
Aye, Ron Robinson - Aye, Shawn Tappel - Aye.

Mr. Knapp presented Resolution 2019-92, Request to contract with B&C Communications for MARCS Radio
Move and Installation. Mr. Knapp requested a motion to adopt Resolution 2019-92. Mrs. Butler made a
motion to approve Resolution 2019-92, Request to contract with B&C Communications for MARCS Radio Move
and Installation. Dr. Gottfried seconded the motion. Ms. Spaar explained that ODH requires all local grantees
engaged in the Public Health Emergency Preparedness (PHEP) program to maintain one portable and one base
Multi-Agency Radio Communication System (MARCS) radio devices. Ms. Spaar noted that HCPH currently
maintains both MARCS radio devices at the 180 Milan Avenue property and HCPH purchased real property at
28 and 32 Executive Drive and needs to relocate the two MARCS radio devices to the new property. Ms. Spaar
further noted ODH requires the use of an approved local radio shop, B&C Communications, to relocate and
install the MARCS radio devices and requested the Board approves and authorizes the Health Commissioner
to contract with B&C Communications to relocate and install the base and portable MARCS radio devices for
an amount not to exceed $650.00 and expend the funds from Huron County Public Health's FY 19 budget to
fund the contract. The motion carried upon roll call vote. Kathy Butler - Aye. Dr. Gottfried - Aye, William Knapp
- Aye, Greg Polachek - Aye, Lisa Reer - Aye, Ron Robinson - Aye, Shawn Tappel - Aye.






